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Year 1, Reception and Nursery class 





September 2016 Newsletter





The Summer seems to have passed by quickly and we are back for an exciting new school year.  I would like to welcome all new pupils and parents to our class, the children all looked very smart in their new uniforms today.  I hope this newsletter will give you all the information you need about your child’s time at school but if you have further questions I will be holding a drop in session on     .


We are very fortunate to have a number of experienced adults in our class this year; Claire Dawson, Fliss Ward and Sarah Coulston will be working with the children.  We are all looking forward to the year ahead, supporting the children’s progress and development.


Kim Law





Reading


All children can borrow a picture book to share with you at home.  


Children from Reception upwards will be taught phonic knowledge and reading skills using a scheme called Read, Write inc.  The children will learn to recognise phonic sounds, blend them together and then to read simple texts.  


When your child is ready I will begin sending reading books home for them to practise with you.  


They will also get a reading record book so that you can write a comment about how they have read or any difficulties they have had.  


When children come back to school with their reading record to show me they have read they will be given a sticker for their bookmark.  Once the bookmark is full they will be able to choose a small prize.





Please listen to your child read each day it makes a huge difference to their progress.

















Homework





Y1 


Homework books will be sent home each week on a Friday please return the books on a Thursday so that I can mark the work.  Phonics and key words will be sent home for children to learn to recognise as well as maths work.





Reception 


Children will bring home a phonics book with sounds to practise, linked to Read Write Inc  phonic class work.  Later in the term children will be given a homework book with regular maths work to complete.





Topic – Children may be given occasional topic based tasks.











PE – lessons will take place on Tuesday and Friday.  Children can leave PE kits on their peg so it’s there when they need it.





Show and tell - Children are invited to bring in an item of interest to share with the class on a Thursday or Friday.  It would be great to see things the children have made, photographs of special times or share favourite books etc.





VIP – Each week a child will be chosen at random to be our VIP.  They will be given a blue school jumper to wear, be first when we line up and have a circle-time where friends tell them why they are special.  Parents are invited to come to school assembly on Friday when VIPs will be given a certificate.





Curriculum


We use a topic-based approach to the curriculum. This term our topic is ‘Stories and Songs’ which will cover a range of themes such as farming, time, our bodies, food, harvest, Autumn, monsters.  Through these themes children will work on the Early Years Foundation Stage objectives and Y1 children will cover national curriculum requirements. 


If your child has a favourite book, they are welcome to bring it to school for us to share. 














